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The Office of the State Comptroller has reviewed the above-referenced procurement 
conducted by the Office for People With Developmental Disabilities (OPWDD) for pest control 
services. We have determined the grounds advanced by Magic Touch Exterminating Co. (Magic 
Touch) are insufficient to merit the overturning of the contract award made by OPWDD and, 
therefore, we deny the Protest. As a result, we are today approving the OPWDD contract with 
Jove Pest Control, Inc. (Jove). 

BACKGROUND 

OPWDD's Long Island Developmental Disabilities Service Office (LIDDSO) advertised 
a procurement opportunity for pest control services at its Long Island program sites on May 11, 
2016. The Contract Reporter advertisement stated that LIDDSO was procuring these services 
through an Invitation for Bids (IFB) and provided vendors with an "Important Notice: Pre Bid

Meeting and Site Visits are mandatory and attendance will be taken" ( emphasis in the 
original). The advertisement further noted the date of such mandatory pre bid meeting as May 
24, 2016, and instructed interested vendors to email the LIDDSO Business Office for a full bid 
package. The IFB itself also provided a schedule of "Event Dates" leading up to award, 
including a "Pre-Bid meeting and Mandatory Site Visit" on May 24, 2016 (IFB, at pg. 1). 

Magic Touch claims in its Protest that a company representative went to the LIDDSO 
office on May 301h to request a full bid package, but the agency refused to provide it at that time 
(Magic Touch Protest Letter, dated June 2, 2016, hereinafter Protest). At the bid opening on 
June 2nd, Jove was determined to be the lowest bidder and was notified of such. On June 7, 
2016, this Office received a letter from Magic Touch protesting the award to Jove (Protest, at pg. 
I). OPWDD responded to the Protest via email, dated July 18, 2016, as well as in a letter dated 
June 29, 2017 (OPWDD Answer). On August 3, 2016, our Office received a letter from Jove, 
asserting that the proposed contract award should stand (Jove Answer). 












